MEG Management Committee (MEGMC) meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at 11:00hrs on Thursday 11th October 2007

Present: Friedemann Pulvermüller (chair), Rik Henson, Yury Shtyrov, Rhodri Cusack, Oleg Korzyukov, Clare Dine, Gary Chandler, Rob Anthony. Georgie Morrill (MEG Administrator)
1. Apologies for absences (AFA)

· Olaf Hauk
· Maarten Van Casteren
2. Matters arising (MA)

· None

3. Minutes from the last meeting (MLM)





OK went through the progress of his action in the last minutes which was to establish a procedure to measure the delay between sound delivery and occurrence of the trigger.  OK reported that attaching the microphone to one of the channels on the system and switching the rest off (as these aren’t needed for performance testing) reliably lead to the HPUX crash. This action is ongoing, with a goal of establishing a simple procedure to measure the delays between trigger and actual sound presentation in every experiment. RC to add the details to the wiki.

Situation with the voice key for stimulus PC could not be ascertained in the absence of Maarten van Casteren and Olaf Hauk.

RC updated us on his action regarding fees for back-up participants.  This was successfully approved at IMC. The use of back-up volunteers is optional.
Action 8 was regarding GM, OK, CD and MvC to meet to discuss scheduling of operators and how to share the workload.  OK reported that this indeed took place and that we discussed how it would be good to have a primary operator for each study.  This is decided when the researcher requests the booking through GM. We decided that there is a need for a back-up operator too. RH to raise this with IMC.
Minutes were approved.

4. Computing







RA/All
Neuromag software suite: 
Patches have been applied to L36 machine and it seems to be working fine.  This should be rolled out to the other machines within week commencing 15th October.  FP and OK raised the fact that this was important to roll out ASAP because there is a growing demand to be able to analyse data. 
RA reported that the machines in the rack are ideally used for 2D-graphics and fast computation.  The additional Graph programme couldn’t be used as yet because it only works on HPUX workstations, but there will be a provision for running it on the Linux boxes via VNC, so we can now use the complete suite.  None of it requires 3D acceleration so it will work perfectly fine with the VNC.   RC said he would script the Graph functionality over the Linux rack.
HP Workstations:
YS reminded that HP WS’s for data analysis still experience login issues and than erp drive is not mountable. RA said he would mount the erp disc space soon, but could not give any information about repairing the login problems

Linux Workstations:
RA reported that the two workstations were primarily for the MNE and Freeserfer software as they require 3D acceleration.  The machines in the public user room have extremely fast graphics cards in so the performance levels will be high.  RA is stilling installing the MNE and Freeserfer software etc on these machines.  Most of the analysing software doesn’t require 3D acceleration so the two machines in the public user room only need to be used for the visualisation parts, while large part of computing can still be done on the Linux rack. FP asked what the time scale would be for rolling out the MNE machines.  RA is still configuring these but should be ready in the next week. FP asked if the workstation can also have the full Neuromag suite, which was indeed the plan, according to RA. 
FP also asked whether MNE can be run on any laptops/PCs. RA stated that providing there is some sort of 3D acceleration card and the relevant graphics drive is working, then this should be fine. According to RA, Linux desktop could in theory be provided for individual users with either not network access or without the root access (the latter appears preferable) The other problem with this is that new licences have to be requested for any new machines which is free of charge but can take time.  RH mentioned that any resource issues (additional PCs) will have to be discussed at the UMC.  RA thinks that there is no need for additional machines yet because the software can be installed on the 2 new common-use desktops, and then we would have to find funding for any extra machines if necessary.  
RC mentioned another point which came out of the discussion with Lauri regarding the NME software which was that there was a clear split and there are some bits which take a very long time to process.  The segmentation takes about 30 hrs to run.  All the parts which are processor intensive don’t require open GL, and the parts that do require open GL are very visualisation programmes which makes it convenient because then the main chunk of processing can be done from central compute.  
Action:  RA to look into whether running more than 1 desktop per machine plus problems with HP login.

5. Lab business and progress





All

5.1  Sound insulation, progress – picked up in item 6.
5.2  Acquisition software – OK reported some problems with placing of electrodes for EEG.  OK has figured out which ones to digitise etc.  OK plans to record with 100 electrodes to find out how to digitise after 60.  
5.3  Simultaneous MEG and EEG recordings - Ongoing
5.4  MEG Operator / Researcher Qualification Procedure

Picked up in item 7.

5.5  Eye tracker - ongoing
5.6  Voice key – GC says that this is almost complete and will hopefully be ready for end of next week to test it out.  This is related to e-prime.
5.7  Microphone – This is now working fine 

5.8  Foot pedal – GC reported that specification has changed slightly for the foot pedal, but this is moving forward and will be made soon.  Hopefully the new prototype will be ready for next meeting.
5.9 Other issues - None
6. Elekta-Neuromag visit:






 FP asked about the error messages.  YS says these are actually okay for now as can be fixed in 2 mins.  This can be fixed properly at a later date when/if Neuromag provide a new software release.  YS and OK reported that the data quality and noise issue had improved dramatically.  FP suggested that there could be a link with the noise improvement and the multiple grounding which has recently been fixed.  GC explained that by plugging into the cabinet, the grounding problem is working okay.  All operators are aware of this.
FP was very impressed by the positive attitude of the Elekta representatives.  One actually volunteered to come over again and stay another week to fix any outstanding issues.  YS mentioned that it appears that Lauri Parkkonen and Juha Simola, as part of Neuromag R&D headed by Antti Ahonen, no longer need approval from Stockholm for their visits  from Helsinki which is very good.

FP reported small progress on the sound insulation and that further steps have to be agreed.  YS also added that double glazing for the projector has been done but this can’t be assessed until the other leaks are fixed.  GC and YS will be sourcing soft material to seal around the door to see if this helps. 
RC recalled that in the original training it was suggested to spend two minutes recording to test data before experiment.  RH suggested that Researchers should be informed that it is good practice to collect a few mins of empty-room data before each subject, which can be examined in the event that the data from the subject look unusual (e.g, to determine whether the subject had introduced a source of magnetic interference).  It was also decided to obtain a few minutes of empty-room recordings every morning for long-term monitoring. Operators can analyse data at start of day only if there are issues.
Action: GC and YS to liaise regarding sourcing the correct materials to use for insulation.  Operators to start recording empty-room every morning when tuning. YS to investigate the options in Graph for spectral analysis of the empty room-recordings and to to show this to operators.
7. MEG researcher certification and lab access

YS has been collecting results from the questionnaires for those that would like to become a researcher.  None have been 100% so YS has been focusing on the wrong answers which could potentially harm the participant when deciding whether they are fit for the purpose.  FP suggested that they still need to have some knowledge of MEG to become a researcher otherwise they are clearly not that interested in the topic.  It was agreed by all that if the person fails twice then it should go to this Committee to decide the next step as each case will be different.

Access to MEG lab was raised and the Committee decided that we should go for “easy access” initially allowing card access to all who successfully passed the test; this can be reconsidered should there there be any problems.  RH suggested a “Knock before entry” sign.

OK raised the issue about back-up operators - perhaps the radiographers from MRI.  This needs to be taken to UMC.  RH suggested that in the short term, requests from individuals to become qualified operators should be decided at the MEGMC.  Also raised were issues concerning the dress of the participant in the MEG lab.  It was suggested that hospital smocks could be available for subjects to change into.
Action: Maarten look into acquiring hospital smocks, YS to find critical questions from questionnaire in order to make correct judgement on passes or fails.

8. MEG lab statistics

GM circulated the table showing number of slots and hours which has been used over the past few months in the MEG lab.  These are needed for general monitoring and for FP to show at UMC.  FP/RH suggested a number of changes to make to table to show the results more clearly – including usage percentage.

Action: GM to update table and circulate ready for next meeting
9. Past Lab bookings/Lab Schedule for the coming weeks 
The lab is getting increasingly booked up which is good.  It tends to be booked week by week but as RH pointed out, as soon as it gets even busier, researchers will be thinking more in advance for their bookings.  At the meeting GM, OK, CD and MvC had, it was decided that GM would try and keep the new bookings to the slots of 9-12, 12-3, and 3-6pm.  We worked it out that there would be roughly 4-5 slots per week per operator if all 3-per-day slots were filled.  Operator names have been added to the slots in the scheduler so it is clear who is doing each session.
10. MEG Wiki pages
These need looking at in more detail possibly be discussed at next meeting.  

Action: GM to add minutes/agendas to wiki pages







11. Any other business (AOB)
OK suggested that we need to look at public relations and that it would be great to have posters/leaflets in the MEG lab providing more detailed information to the participants.  FP pointed out that obviously the MEG operators should still be briefing the subjects and there are information sheets available according to the SOPs. YS suggested keeping a few copies of the recent Panel News in the lab for subject to read, as it includes a layman’s description of MEG.

Action: OK to source brochures/signs etc. GM add “Christmas Break” to next agenda
12. Date of the next meetings (DOTNM)
Tuesday 30th October, 11:00hrs, Lecture Theatre
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